   ALBOURNE PARISH COUNCIL     [2022]
__________________________________________
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting of Albourne Parish Council
held on: Tuesday, 5th July, 2022 at 7.00 p.m. in the Village Hall.
Present: 
Cllr Graham Stafford (GS) – Chairman
Cllr Nikki Ernest (NE)
Cllr Jerry Butler (JB) – Vice Chairman
Cllr Di Smith (DS)
Cllr Suzanne Sawyer (SS)
Cllr John Drew (JD)                      
In attendance: Iain McLean; Parish Council Clerk (via remote means), Geoff Zeidler for the Parish Council (Planning), Councillor Joy Dennis (West Sussex County Council) and 3 members of the public. 
______________________________________________________

1. (2022/040) - Councillor GS formally opened the meeting, welcomed those present, and received apologies for absence. Apologies for absence were received from Councillor Joy Parks, and the reason accepted. Apologies for absence had also been received from Councillor Judy Llewellyn-Burke (MSDC).
2. (2022/041) – Declarations of interest. There were none declared on this occasion.
3. (2022/042) – Adjournment for any questions or issues raised by members of the public. A question was raised about the possibility of housing development in the field adjacent to the School. There is nothing currently to update on this, and the site is not in the MSDC District Plan. It is also not in the Plan review proposals. In response to further questions on the prospect of development in and around Albourne, Cllr NE set out the situation regarding the ongoing review of the current District Plan. Residents are encouraged to look at the MSDC website for the up-to-date situation, but the large scale development site for the land north and south of the Henfield Road, is still being considered as one of the options. This site is being promoted by Croudace. Geoff Zeidler pointed out that this proposal should not be confused with the development of the former Hazeldens Garden Nursery site as a Retirement Village, which already has planning permission, and which was the subject of an open day in the Village Hall on 24th June 2022. Concern was also expressed about the ongoing planning blight that continues for Albourne residents. A resident expressed frustration at the lack of progress regarding rectifying problems caused by a road traffic accident along the B2116 near High Cross, which had taken out communications wiring to the residents’ property. This speaks to the speeding issues along that road, and which the Parish Council is trying to address through its Traffic Management scheme, as currently submitted to WSCC. The resident agreed to send further details to the Clerk, who will also pursue the matter with the relevant telecommunication companies in an effort to help resolve the issue.                                  

4. (2022/043) – Approval of Minutes. The minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 7th June 2022 were duly approved and will be signed off, as a true record, by the Chairman as soon as possible.
5. (2022/044) – To receive reports (if any) from WSCC Councillor Joy Dennis 
    (JD), and MSDC Councillor Judy Llewellyn-Burke (JLB). JD gave her report. The 
     main points included- (i) The South East Strategy for Transport has been published and
     is out for consultation. Some of the proposals could impact Mid Sussex, and Albourne,
     but it is anticipated that there will be improvements. The Clerk will look out for the link and 
     put this up on the website, so that people can look at the details, (ii) WSCC have
     produced a strategy for installing Electric Vehicle charging points across the County. This
     will be set out in the regular WSCC Newsletter, (iii) there are proposals to improve rural
     bus services in West Sussex. Passenger numbers are still low, but the pricing structure,
     provision of bus lanes, routes, and real time information being provided, are all being
     looked at, (iv) West Sussex is doing its part in settling refugees, particularly Ukrainian
     citizens, but it does put pressure on resources, (v) there is no Covid update at present,
     but it was noted that cases are rising nationally. The situation continues to be monitored,
    (vi) WSCC is looking at dementia diagnosis issues, as this is a big concern across the
    County in terms of care, (vii) the 2021 Census results have been published, showing a 9%
    increase in the population of West Sussex, against the lower national average of 6%, (viii) 
    WSCC is liaising with the South Downs National Park Authority to try and address
    speeding issues across the County, and to deal with the policy issues. However, this 
    speaks to the Traffic Regulation Order issue relating to the Parish Council’s own Traffic 
    Management Scheme as submitted to WSCC, (ix) on the redundant highway direction
    signs, staffing issues have delayed the matter further, adding to the Parish Council’s 
    frustration at the length of time this matter has been going on, but JD will chase this up
    again, (x) the issue of the post and rail fence alongside the Village Hall was discussed. It
    was noted that a section has been removed, and there may be a plan to remove all of it. 
    However, the Parish Council was concerned to learn that it may not be replaced with
    anything, and if so, it would detract from the whole idea of the Safer Routes to School
    path. The Clerk will check the Agreement (from the time the fence was put in) and take up
    the matter further as necessary.                     
6.  (2022/045) – Planning matters.
6.1 One planning application was considered, and the plans and relevant policies

presented and discussed. It was therefore RESOLVED to comment to MSDC as follows:-

	PROPERTY
	PROPOSAL
	AGREED RESPONSE

	AE/DM/22/0345 - The Stables, Honeybourne Farm, Truslers Hill Lane
	Proposed single storey extension with room in the roof and new porch (amended plans received 29/04 and new description 10/06)
	Albourne Parish Council has no objections to this revised application, subject to the views of the Conservation Officer, and any approval from the Officer, given the proximity of the nearby listed building, Wick Farmhouse.



6.2 In terms of Cllr JD’s report on traffic issues, and highway signage, it was noted that these matters had been covered/discussed in the context of Cllr JD’s (WSCC) report above.      
6.3. Cllr NE reported that she and Geoff Zeidler had attended a briefing session with MSDC on the review of the District Plan. The further work on this Plan, pending the pause of the review back in January, was almost complete, but it appeared that nothing much has changed in terms of the proposals which MSDC had previously set out. It was noted however that the Cuck/stye large development site may no longer be in the Plan, and there was some discussion on how this has come about, given the lobbying that had been taking place. No timeframe for the completion of the review, or it being put forward for formal consultation, had been given, and so it is still very much a case of “watch this space.” On planning enforcement issues, it was noted that there was still no update on the Equestrian Centre matter, i.e. have any Planning Contravention Notices now been issued by MSDC, and so the Clerk will take this up once again with the case Officer.
         
7. (2022/045) – Finance report and matters.
7.1 The financial summary and the Bank reconciliation for the month, were received, noted, and approved. 
 
7.2 The invoices were presented for payment, and it was RESOLVED to agree and to make the following payments:- 
	AMOUNT
	PROCUREMENT
	PAYEE

	£427-83 
	Clerk’s salary + on costs (June 2022) 
	West Sussex County Council

	£20-00
	Grass cutting in the Millennium Garden (May)
	Brian Truran

	£20-00
	Grass cutting in the Millennium Garden (June)
	Brian Truran


   
8. (2022/046) – Current issues. There were no updates to report.  

9. (2022/047) - Councillors exchange of information/new matters. Cllr DS said that the Village Hall notice-board was looking pretty dilapidated, and one of the supporting posts needs repairing. George Hammond has said that he is prepared to look into this, and carry out the appropriate repairs. He will therefore be asked by DS, to let the Parish Council have an estimate for the necessary work. Cllr JD reported that the Southern Water works to deal with a fractured sewer along the B2116 have been finished, there having been a previous concern about the lack of progress, with days where there was no apparent work being done at all. Cllr JB was pleased to report that the Albourne Arms Village pub had at last, reopened after the pandemic, on 1st July 2022. On behalf of Cllr JP, the Clerk raised the question (which had come up in correspondence with a resident) about whether the Parish Council would be prepared to set up a residents’ Working Party in order to deal with overgrown and problem footpaths. However, after consideration and discussion, it was AGREED not to do so, because of the legal and practical difficulties of a Parish Council (being a corporate body) of being involved in such an exercise. It was noted however, that there is nothing to stop residents from agreeing to form a Group themselves, if there was a willingness to do so.
 The meeting closed at 8.30 p.m.      
SIGNED....................................................................Graham Stafford/Jerry Butler
                                  Chairman/Vice Chairman

NEXT ORDINARY MEETING: TUESDAY, 2nd AUGUST 2022 @ 7.00 p.m.
(subject to there being planning applications to deal with, or other urgent business.)  
